MINUTES

ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

*REGULAR MEETING;   28 JULY 2010 
 *Directors:

     -Sandy Duncan
     -Jon Aznavoorian

     -John Ganahl

     -Lorna Bonyhadi
     -Rich Sakai
     -Junso Ogawa

     -Jon Chessum
 *President:

     -Deborah Coe
*Past President:

     -Sasan Rahmatian
*Treasurer:

     -Scott Bristol
*Foundation:

     -Tom Ogden
* Secretary:

     -Sherry Forath
*Attendance Secretary:
    -Greg Ruf

*Others Present:

    -John Heberger

    -Denise Jereb

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 a.m. by President Deborah Coe, in the Boardroom of the Stoughton Davidson Accountancy Corporation at 2520 West Shaw Lane, Suite 101, Fresno, California 93711.    
 *Approval of Agenda:

It was MSC to approve the Agenda as distributed.
*Approval of Regular Board Meeting of  May 26, 2010 minutes.  MSC.
*Club Membership Facts:
     *Membership As Of  July 1, 2010      =      90
     *Attendance For Month Of  June, 2010    =     85%

*President’s Report:                                     (Deborah Coe)    
President Deborah announced the district is offering $100 toward their foundation account to each member who brings in a new member and she will match that $100 plus give $100 to the second sponsor of that new member.   She also advised the program to pay for potential new member’s lunch will be carried forward in during her term.  
*Treasurer’s Report:                                  (Scott Bristol)

Treasurer Scott Bristol suggested that President Deborah consider using up to 50% of the profits of the foundation toward community service projects.   She agreed to speak to Foundation Treasurer Fausto Hinojosa to further understand how that may impact the foundation account.
Scott made a motion to move $5,000 to the Foundation.   MSC

He also presented the budget for July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011.   President Deborah asked Scott if the monies set aside for he and Doug Cords to attend a Rotary International convention will be used.   Scott said he would like to attend a convention and he will contact Doug Cords to see if he would as well.
*Accounts:

          *Wells Fargo Checking – Checking Account:                                         $39,694.77
          *Members’ Current Accounts:                                                                   22,827.05
          *Deposits:                                                                                                     1,448.60
          * Totals:                                                                                                    $63,970.42
It was MSC to approve the Treasurer’s Report, as presented.
*Secretary’s Report:                                             (Sherry Forath, Greg Ruf)
Attendance Secretary Greg Ruf reported two members, Kerri Donis and Past President Marty  Dietz, have missed 4 consecutive meetings and made a motion for the board to excuse each of them.  MSC
My report began with a request to reinstate Karen McMillan as a member.   MSC

Past President Sasan suggested we revisit offering leave of absences or temporary honorary because it impacts our attendance percentages.   I reported that since I have been Secretary we  have  offered 18 members one of those statuses and of those only 4 have resigned.   It was agreed to continue with both and monitor the impact.
*AVENUES OF SERVICE;

 *Club Service:



(Sandy Duncan, Jon Aznavoorian)
No Report.

 *Community Service:                                   (John Ganahl, Lorna Bonyhadi)
John advised no new projects and asked everyone to look for new opportunities for their committee to consider.      

*Vocational Service:  



(Rich Sakai)

Rich would like guidance to understand which schools we consider sponsoring.   He will further investigate and come back to the board with a report on his findings.
On August 6th he will have a member deliver a craft talk about what is happening in their profession.

Rich would like to look at a new way of fulfilling the need of the shadow program.   He has been thinking of holding an event with a spin of speed dating where students can go from booth to booth to find out information on different professions. 

 *International Service:                                    (Junso Ogawa, Jon Chessum)    
Junso passed a flyer regarding the Hinds Hospice Workshop.
Junso advised the committee is continuing with the playground equipment project.  Doris Harpain is looking into the details.
He shared a concern about the Guatemala projects as he has received a request from Mr. Hatmaker to come to the club and speak.   The board had a consensus  that due to our budget this year we may want to pass. 

Junso also asked the board to mark their calendars on August 11th as our new inbound exchange student, Juanjo Tamariz, will be arriving.

President Deborah commended the youth exchange committee on their selection of our out bound student this year, Frank Ohnesorgen. 

*Foundation:




(Tom Ogden)

Tom reported he has two new Paul Harris awards to deliver.   
*Past President:



(Sasan Rahmatian)

No Report.
*Old Business:
No old business.
*New Business:
President Deborah welcomed Denise Jereb.
*Adjournment:

President Deborah Coe adjourned the Meeting at 8:34 a.m.
*Next Meeting:   
August 25, 2010 

Respectfully Submitted By Sherry Forath –  Secretary.
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